
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

March 20, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Dominic Garcia Firefighter, Jon Arnold
        Firefighter, Kris Jordan
             
Reserve, Jessica Miner

Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman



3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen said that he just wanted to comment on how nice the badge pinning ceremony on Saturday was. 
4. Approval of Minutes: February 20, 2018
Minutes were approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that there was no correspondence.
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we had Becky, our accountant, do a journal entry to move the PSPRS Parker Case totals out of the 1000 (Payroll Category) to the 4000 (Capital Expense Category) where those monies were budgeted. That took our payroll totals down within normal range. He pointed out that we are still a bit high, but it was due to the total overtime paid to Bear Jaw. Chief Tope stated that he is bumping up the overtime category for Bear Jaw for the upcoming fiscal year in hopes of the budget being more accurate. Chief Tope stated that the first out engine has an oil leak that we will be fixing soon and will cause that maintenance and repair line item to go up. The total expenditures for the fiscal year are at 55.06%, under budget for the current time of year. Member Rose asked about the SCBA budget and if we were going to be able to afford buying them this upcoming budget year. Chief Tope explained that we will not find out till around the fall of 2018 if we were awarded the grant he had previously applied for. He said that he is hoping to double what is in the current year budget for the 2018-2019 year. That will give us the opportunity to get the grant he has already applied for and if not, the chance to apply once more, and if we are awarded no grant we should have the funds to purchase the SCBA’s ourselves in the 2019-2020 fiscal year. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that our revenue is lower this month which is normal for the time of year. She stated that the AERO outstanding balance was within a normal range, especially since we are now billing for refusals which take a bit more time to get payment. Office Manager Mohler stated that she was able to rebill for old vehicle stabilization accounts that were still open, along with any new year accounts, and revenue has been coming in for those. Chief Tope said that our calls are average for the time of year. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that the guys had a house fire they responded to. The owner had been contacted by the Fire Department, Auxiliary, and Munds Park Community Church and has stated that his insurance company is taking care of him and he does not need any help at this point in time. He also said that Guardian was supposed to contact him if the department was responding to a working fire, but that did not happen. Chief Tope said that this is one of the reasons we are looking at the possibility of switching to Flag Dispatch. Chief Tope said the department also responded to a nine-car pileup south of Kelly Canyon due to a semi-truck that jack-knifed. He said fortunately only one patient needed transportation, and mostly due to just wanting to be checked out and not severely hurt. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that they are trying to add PTSD into the areas of coverage and this new bill is being supported by AFDA. He said he would keep the Board up to date of any new outcome on this. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope reported that the website has been started. He is hoping the website is ready to go live within the month. Chief Tope said he has been looking at an off the shelf security system. He decided on a camera system and finally bought it as it went on sale on Amazon for half the price. It will allow the guys to have one camera and speaker system at each door. Lastly, Chief Tope said that Crown Castle has contacted him, and it looks like they will be adding Sprint to the tower which will increase our monthly tower lease revenue. 
9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Office Manager Contract:

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to go into executive session. Member Treharne moved, and Clerk Timberman seconded.


The motion passed unanimously. 

Executive Session started at 3:15 p.m. 
Executive Session meeting minutes will be recorded by Chairman Drinen.

Executive Session ended at 3:37 p.m.

Chairman Drinen explained that they took out the transportation section and added the phrase, “not to exceed the budgeted amount” in the professional development section. The new contract was signed by Chairman Drinen, Clerk Timberman and Office Manager Mohler. The contract will start July 1, 2018.

9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Concrete Replacement:

Chief Tope stated that 108 Excavating had given us the best original quote. The bid came in at $7957.50 which is $2957.50 over what is currently budgeted. There was discussion on the process of what the company was going to do to fix the concrete problem. Chief Tope said he is looking for the boards approval to over spend in this budgeted area. 
Member Treharne moved that the Board approve the concrete contract in the total amount of $7957.50. The motion was seconded by Clerk Timberman. 

Member Rose stated that he felt we should change the motion to include an additional approved dollar amount to cover any time and material overages which may be charged due to unforeseen events such as weather. Chairman Drinen stated that he needed to make a motion to amend the original motion. 

Member Treharne moved to amend the original motion to include an additional, $2042.50 for time and material overages, or up to a total of $10,000 for the contract and time and material overages, that me be accrued.  The motion was seconded by Member Barnes.

The original and amended motion passed unanimously. 

14. Call to the Public:
Office Manager Mohler stated that we will not need to use the Pinewood Sanitary Districts location for our May meeting as the Coconino County Elections office would not be needing our station for an election in May. She stated she will call the Sanitary District and get the room canceled. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 P.M.

Next Meeting:
April 17, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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